
M09272022 

  MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF 

COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HADDON, IN THE  

COUNTY OF CAMDEN, NEW JERSEY, HELD SEPTEMBER 27, 2022 

 IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING AT 7 PM  

 
 

A regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Haddon was 

convened in the Municipal Building, 135 Haddon Avenue, Westmont, NJ on Tuesday, 

September 27, 2022 at 7:00 PM.  

 

Flag Salute 

 

Mayor Teague announced that Chapter 231, Public Law 1975 requires adequate notice of 

this meeting be provided.  This was done by placing Annual Notice in the Courier-Post and 

Retrospect Newspapers and by posting on the bulletin boards of the Municipal Building. 

 

          ROLL CALL:  Mayor Teague   Present 

                                 Commissioner Mulroy  Present 

                                 Commissioner Linhart  Present 

 

James Stevenson, DPW, Greg Fusco, PE, Chief Cavallo, Captain Hak, Kate Burns, Lee Palo 

and Justin Strausser, Esq. were present. 

 

 
PRESENTATION FROM THE NEW JERSEY STATE ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF 

POLICE OF ACCREDITATION CERTIFICATE FOR THE HADDON TOWNSHIP POLICE 

DEPARTMENT BY PROGRAM DIRECTOR, HARRY DELGADO 

 

Mr. Delgado stated, “The accreditation process has greatly benefited the entire agency. Chief 
Cavallo and his team, through their hard work and dedication, have fully embraced their 
accreditation process specifically in the areas of policy development, best police 
practices, internal compliance, technology and equipment, and community 
engagement. The on-site inspection revealed a department and governing body that is extremely 
proud of their agency and their ongoing commitment in serving their community. 
 
Under the leadership of Chief Cavallo, the high level of competence, leadership and professionalism 

is evident within the agency. Command, rank and file are forward thinking and engaged in self-

improvement.  
 

It is the opinion of the assessment team that the Haddon Township Police Department is a highly 
professional and committed agency which exemplifies all the tenets of Law Enforcement 
Accreditation at the state and national level.  
 
Therefore, The New Jersey State Association of Chiefs of Police and the New Jersey Law 

Enforcement Commission, congratulates, Chief Mark Cavallo, Accreditation Manager Captain 

Timothy Hak, the members of the Haddon Township Police Department, the Mayor, the Council, 

and those citizens they so proudly serve, for achieving state Accreditation, joining a very exclusive 

group of law enforcement agencies that have made this important commitment to excellence in 

policing. Congratulations! “   
 

 

MINUTES: 

 

Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by Commissioner Linhart that the Minutes of the 

Regular Meeting held on Tuesday, August 23, 2022 be approved, with all members voting 

in the affirmative.  

   

 

ORDINANCES:   

 

2ND READING/PUBLIC HEARING: 
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#1429 – An Ordinance Amending an Ordinance Authorizing Salaries to be Paid to 

              the Employees of the Township of Haddon, County of Camden, State of  

              New Jersey, Designating the Various Positions, Amounts of Salary and Time 

               of Payment 

 
Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by Commissioner Linhart that the public hearing 

on the Ordinance would be open at this time, with all members voting in the affirmative.   

 

There being no discussion on the matter, Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by 

Commissioner Linhart that the hearing be closed.  Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded 

by Commissioner Linhart that the Ordinance be adopted and recorded in the Ordinance 

Book for the Commissioners to sign. 

 

 

ROLL CALL: Mayor Teague  Aye 

                                  Commissioner Mulroy Aye 

                                  Commissioner Linhart Aye 

 
  

RESOLUTIONS: 

 

Commissioner Mulroy made a motion to table Resolution #2022-105, seconded by Commissioner 

Linhart, with all members affirmatively concurring. 

 

#2022-105 – Authorizing Award of Contract for Landscape Architect for Municipal Pocket Park 

 

 

The following Resolutions were approved by consent agenda, Resolution #2022-100 through 

Resolution #2022-104 and Resolution #2022-106 through Resolution #2022-108 with a motion by 

Commissioner Mulroy, seconded by Commissioner Linhart, with all members affirmatively 

concurring:   

 

#2022-100 - Bill Resolution 

#2022-101 – Authorize Signers on the TTL Account 

#2022-102 – Appointment of Crossing Guards 

#2022-103 – Authorizing Pre-Payment of Certain Bills for 2022 

#2022-104 – Approving & Authorizing the Mayor to Execute a Utility Engineering & Construction 

                     Agreement with the NJDOT in Connection with Route 168 Restoration Project 

 

#2022-106 – Reject Bids for the Deck and Barrier Free Ramp Construction at the West  

                     Collingswood Rail Station and Authorize the Engineer to Re-Advertise 

#2022-107 – Approval of New Planning/Zoning Forms 

#2022-108 – Authorizing Tax Exemption for Block 22.08, Lot 1 Due to 100% Disabled Veteran  

                      Status 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS:   

 

The Following Raffle License Application has been approved with a motion by Commissioner 

Mulroy, seconded by Commissioner Linhart, with all members affirmatively concurring: 

 

• #RA2022-17- Haddon Twsp. Crew Club for Off-Premise 50/50 

 

Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by Commissioner Linhart that the Municipal Clerk 

is hereby authorized to advertise for the following RFPs/RFQs, with all members 

affirmatively concurring. 
 

• Professional Services 

• Government Banking 

• Payroll & HR Services 
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REPORTS FOR AUGUST 2022: 

 

The following reports for August 2022 were presented and ordered filed: 

 

Revenue Report  

Budget Status Report  

 

 

COMMUNICATIONS:  None 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

There being no further business on the agenda, Commissioner Mulroy made a motion to 

open the meeting for public comment, seconded by Commissioner Linhart, with all 

members affirmatively concurring: 

 

John Kendall, 120 Washington Avenue – Mr. Kendall came to the meeting tonight to 

congratulate the Haddon Township Police Department on their Accreditation and stated that 

the citizens of the Township do appreciate the Police.  Mr. Kendall also thanked the Mayor 

& Commissioners for the crosswalk and lights for kids going to the playground in West 

Collingswood Heights. 

 

There being no further public comments, Commissioner Mulroy moved to close the meeting 

for public comment, seconded by Commissioner Linhart, with all members voting in the 

affirmative. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by 

Commissioner Linhart that the meeting be adjourned at 7:15 PM, with all members voting 

in the affirmative. 

 

September 27, 2022 

                                BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

____________________________ 

Dawn M. Pennock, Municipal Clerk    

                   

        ___________________________                                                                        

        Randall W. Teague, Mayor 

 

                 ___________________________ 

        James Mulroy, Commissioner 

 

        ___________________________ 

        Ryan Linhart, Commissioner 

 

 

 

 

 


